
New Hartford Public Schools
BOE Curriculum Subcommittee

Antolini School
Multipurpose Room

March 21, 2023 @ 5:00pm

Committee members present:
Superintendent Jeff Sousa; Amy Kennedy, Principal; Kelly Carroll, Principal, Antolini School
Deirdre Tindall, BOE member

Members of the public present:
Kristen Kosiba, parent; Camille Burford, parent

1.) Review curriculum review process
a. Heather Mathes presented
b. Purpose of curriculum review is data-based review of student need trends, to ensure

continuous student growth and curricular alignment in response to new state legislation.
c. Overarching goal is continuous student improvement.

2.) Share draft of 5 year curriculum plan

3.) Update on ELA program review
a. Review of curriculum materials and programming is cyclical.
b. ELA program review includes:
● Analyze local and state data
● Survey NHPS school staff on current programming and curriculum (Completed

December 2022)
● In house ELA committees reviewing potential state approved programs (ongoing)

○ EL Education, CKLA (grades K-5)/ELA (grade 6), ARC (American Reading
Company)

● Share programming information with BOE
● Recommendation by June 1; implementation school year 2023-2024

4.) Parent/Community involvement
a. Involve multiple stakeholders to supporting our learners through various critical lenses

5.) Adjournment at 5:43p.
Next meeting date 4/18 at 5:00pm Antolini MPR, to review feedback from first 2 programs with
BOE curriculum subcommittee

Respectfully submitted,
Jeffrey Sousa
Superintendent




